
SelectTeams

Selectteamswillbeformedineachofthefollowingagedivisions:  
8U, 9U, 10U, 11U, 12Uand13U, subjecttotheavailabilityofqualifiedand
interestedmanagersandplayers.  WhetherSelectteamsareformedforany
divisionoranygivenseasonisadecisionreservedforthesolediscretionof
thePlacentiaPONYBaseball (“PPB”) Board.  Innoeventshalltherebe
morethanoneSelectteamperagedivision. 

Purpose

ThepurposeofSelectteamsistoprovidePPBplayersanopportunity
toplayamoreadvancedandcompetitiveformofbaseball.  Theobjectiveof
theSelectteamsistoprovidethoseyouthsselectedwithamoreadvanced
playinglevelthatbetterpreparesplayers, parents, andcoachesforthe
transitionfromrecreationalplaytoall-starplaytocompetitiveplay.  

PlayerCommitment

Player’sareexpectedtocommittotheSelectteamfromJanuary1 –  
July31orthenaturalendoftheTournamentseasonforthespringbaseball
season.  Additionalexpensesandtravelrequirementsmayalsoberequired
forthoseselectedtoparticipate.  

Duringtheregularseason, PPB’sSelectteamswillplayinter-league
gamesagainstSelectteamsfromotherPONYorganizations. Selectteams
willnotbescheduledtocompeteagainstotherPPBteamsduringtheregular
season. Selectteamsmayalsolikelycompeteintournamentplayduringthe
regularseasonsubjecttothediscretionofthemanager.  Atthediscretionof
thePPBBoardduringtheall-starseason, theSelectteamforeachagegroup
maycompeteasoneoftheall-starteamsrepresentingPlacentiaPONY
Baseball (subjecttoBoardapproval). Selectteamsarenotintendedtobethe
onlyall-starteamrepresentingaspecificagedivisionforPPB.   

PlayerSelection

PPBwillholdSelectteamtryoutsatadatesetforthbythePPB
Board.    TryoutsshallbeconductedonadatesetforthbytheBoardforthe
followingspringseason.   PlayerselectionfortheSelectteamwillbeatthe
solediscretionoftheSelectTeammanagerwithapprovalofthePPBboard.   



Selectionshallbebaseduponbaseballskill, baseballexperience,  
commitmenttotheSelectteamandabilitytomeetotherteamrequirements.   
OnlyplayerswholivewithinthePlacentiaPonyAllStarboundariesand
meetallotherAllStareligibilityrequirementsshallbeeligibletoplay.    

SelectTeamRoster

SelectTeamswillconsistofnolessthan11playersandnomorethan
15players.  PPBrecommendsandencouragesSelectteamstocarrynomore
than12players.  TheultimatenumberofplayersonanygivenSelectteamis
atthediscretionofthemanagerwithapprovalofthePPBboard. Afterthe
Selectteamandtheleagueteamshavebeenselected, Selectteamsmaynot
takeplayersfromotherleagueteams.   However, if aSelectteamneeds
playersduringtheseasonincircumstances wheretheSelectteamisshort,  
thenplayersmaybeborrowedonlywithVPdivisionapproval.  Intheevent
aSelectteamneedsaplayerpermanentlyaftertheregularseason, theSelect
teammayaddaplayerfromaregularseasonteamonlyaftertheendofthe
regularseason.    

ManagerforSelectTeams

AnyindividualinterestedinManagingaSelectteamshallsubmitamanager
applicationtotheappropriateDivisionVPonorbeforeadatesetforthby
theBoard.  TheapplicationduedateshallbeinnocaselaterthanNovember

st1 ofeachyearforthefollowingSpringseason.   

SelectionoftheSelectteammanagersshallbeatthesolediscretionofthe
PPBBoardandshallbebaseduponbaseballexperience, commitmentto
PlacentiaPony, andavailability (includingabilitytomanageanall-star

thteam). ThemanagerselectionshallbeineffectfromNovember15 – July
st31, orthenaturalendoftheTournament seasonforthespringbaseball

season.  SelectteammanagerswillbeselectedforeachSpringseason.   

SelectTeamResponsibilities

Selectteamswillhavethesameobligationsasanyotherteamplayingat
PPB.  Teamswillberequiredtoparticipateinsnackshackduties, team
sponsorshiprequirementsandanyotherdutiesrequiredofother league
teams.   



Selectteamswillreceivethesamepracticefieldallocationsasotherleague
teams.  Selectteamswillalsobeprovidedequipmentandpracticeandgame
ballsliketheotherleagueteams.   

SelectteamswillhavetheopportunitytorepresentPlacentiaPonyinpost
seasonPonysanctionedAllStartournamentssubjecttoBoardapproval.  


